
 

Enthroned Commanders– Installation 
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On Friday 18th October, W.Bro. Ian Clarke was Installed as Worshipful Commander of the Progress Lodge of RAM No. 1786. 
W.Bro. Geoffrey Phipps gave the Address to the new Commander and the  PGM, R.W.Bro. Phillip Mann presented the War-
rant, Book of Regulations & Constitutions and By-Laws of the Province and the Lodge. The meeting was well attended and 
included guests such as R.W.Bro. Colin Cantrell, PGM of Derbyshire and the Past Deputy PGM, W.Bro. Jim Jordan. The pho-
to above shows from left to right, W.Bro. Geoffrey Phipps, the PGM, R.W.Bro. Phillip Mann, the new Commander, W.Bro. 
Ian Clarke, W.Bro. Suresh Gohil, the Installing Commander and W.Bro. John Pinnock. 
The Festive board was well appreciated with excellent food and good company. A raffle raised £165 for the Glenfield Breast 
Cancer Care Unit, which was topped up to £500 from the PGM’s Discretionary Fund. 

 
 
 
 

Fidelity Lodge no. 491-Advancee 

From left to right, the 
Assistant Grand Master, 
RWBro. Stephen  
Davison, the Worshipful 
Master, Bro. Paul Brink-
worth, the Candidate, Bro. 
Mark Woodward and 
WBro. Stephen Smith, 
who conducted the cere-
mony. 

On Monday 7th October 2019, Bro. Mark Woodward was Advanced into the Fidelity Lodge of MMM No. 491. The Assis-
tant Grand Master, RWBro. Stephen Davison and the Deputy Provincial Grand Master, WBro. Don Peacock, were in attend-
ance. For the Advancement ceremony, the WM, Bro. Paul Brinkworth, invited WBro. Stephen Smith to take the Chair. 
The Secrets were given by WBro. Andrew Lee, the Working Tools presented by WBro. Stuart Cooper and the Concluding 
Address by WBro. Tom Mee. 
The meeting was well attended and the Festive board was enjoyed by all those present. 



 

Multum in Parvo-Advancee 

 

 
 
 
 

14 

William Kelly RAM-Elevatee 

On Monday 4th November 2019, the  WM, Bro. Paul Wallace, with the assistance of his Officers, Advanced Bro. Matthew 
Brown into the Multum in Parvo Lodge of MMM No. 1775. The Secrets were delivered by WBro. Bruce White, the Working 
Tools by VWBro. Peter Green and the Concluding Address also by WBro. Bruce White. The occasion was attended by a full 
official Provincial team and also by the AGM, RWBro. Stephen Davison and the PDGM, RWBro. Michael Herbert. Bro. Bill 
Podesta received a Rosette Field Appointment to Provincial Assistant Grand Director of Ceremonies. 
Over sixty Brethren were present to witness a very good ceremony and also to enjoy an excellent Festive board at the ‘Falcon 
Inn’. Dr. Tim Gray (shown above in the red top) was presented with a cheque for £1,000 for the East Midlands Immediate Care 
Scheme, which is run by volunteer doctors. 
The monies were made up by £500 from the Lodge and £500 from the PGM’s Discretionary Fund. 

On Monday 14th October 2019, Bro. Peter Barnes was Elevated into the William Kelly Lodge by the Commander, WBro. 
Anthony Wood. The official visitor in attendance, was the Provincial Grand Senior Warden, WBro. John Reynolds.  
The secrets were given by WBro. Stephen Finnigan, the Working Tools by Bro. Brent Goodwin and the explanation of the 
Stepsby WBro. John Pinnock. 
The Address after Elevation was given by Bro. Philip Caswell. 
The Festive board completed an excellent meeting, with good food and good company. 

From left to right, the 
WM, Bro. Paul Wallace 
with the candidate, Bro. 
Matthew Brown. 

Above, from left to right, the DPGM, WBro. Don 
Peacock, the PGM, RWBro. Phillip Mann, Dr. 
Tim Gray and the WM, Bro. Paul Wallace. 



 

 26th Sandbanks Weekend-September 2019 
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Yet another successful weekend at Sandbanks. As you can see from the photographs, everyone thoroughly enjoyed them-
selves. Once again, the senior ranks took full advantage of their opportunities to show off their musical skills to entertain 
their adoring public. Rick Morris did a great job of organising the weekend and led the evenings like a professional. The 
weather was kind to us, enabling groups to visit local areas of interest, such as  Brownsea Island, Corfe Castle, Poole and 
Bournemouth. £625 was raised in the raffle, which was donated to the PGM’s Discretionary Fund. 
Some Brethren travelled earlier to the venue and made use of the Thursday evening and others stayed on the Sunday even-
ing to maximise their welcomed break. Brethren who have not taken up the option of this ‘away weekend’, will have anoth-
er opportunity next year. Highly recommended. 



  

Stony Gate-Advancee 
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Oliver Lodge of RAM-Installation 
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On Friday 8th November 2019, the WM, Bro. Ian Needham, with the assis-
tance of his Officers, Advanced Bro. Guy Burrell into the Stony Gate Lodge of 
MMM No. 751. The Secrets were delivered by WBro. Derrick Swinfield, the 
Working Tools presented by WBro. John Smith and the Concluding Address 
was given by WBro. Geoff Hibbert. 
Bro. Shusheel Kumar was welcomed back into the Lodge, following the suc-
cessful ballot to admit him as a re-joiner. 
A Grand Lodge Certificate was presented to Bro. Michael Norman by WBro. 
John Goodacre. 
The evening was completed with an excellent Festive board, with good food 
and good company. 

Knight of Malta Lodge of RAM-Elevatee 

On Monday 18th November 2019, the Commander, 
WBro. Richard Heap, Installed Bro. Carl Windram 
into the Chair of Oliver Lodge of RAM No. 751. The 
Official Visitor, the Provincial Grand Senior War-
den, WBro. John Reynolds was in attendance and 
presented the Warrant, Book of Constitutions and By
-Laws. 
The Address to the new Commander was given by 
WBro. Bob Greenlees. WBro. Geoff Phipps, guest of 
the new Commander, kindly played the organ. 

From left to right, the JW, Bro. David Kibert, the 
Provincial Grand SW, WBro. John Reynolds, the 
new Commander, Bro. Carl Windram and the SW, 
David Sandrovitch. 

From left to right, the Deputy 
PGM, WBro. Don Peacock, the 
new Commander, Bro. Stephen 
Legate, the Provincial Grand 
SW, WBro. John Reynolds and 
the IPCdr. WBro. Geoff Phipps. 

On Thursday 21st November, The Commander, WBro. 
Geoff Phipps, Installed the new Commander, Bro. 
Stephen Legate. The Provincial SW, WBro. John 
Reynolds, was in attendance and presented the War-
rant, Book of Constitutions and By-Laws. The Address 
to the Commander was given by WBro. Bill Anderson, 
who had travelled from Scotland for the occasion. 


